
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of the Application  ) 
of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 
Ameren Missouri for Approval of  )  File No. ET-2018-0132 
Efficient Electrification Program  ) 
 

CHARGEPOINT INC.’S STATEMENT OF SUPPORT 
OF STIPULATION  

 
Comes now ChargePoint, Inc. (“ChargePoint”) and for its statement of support submits the 

following to the Commission:  

1. On August 8, 2019, Ameren Missouri, the Commission’s Staff, and the Office of 

the Public Counsel filed a  stipulation and agreement (“the Stipulation”) which, if approved by the 

Commission, would  allow Ameren Missouri to pursue additional electric vehicle (“EV”) charging 

station incentive options, specifically the three additional EV sub-programs previously proposed 

in this proceeding (multifamily, public, and workplace charging), but as modified by the terms of 

the Stipulation. 

2. ChargePoint fully supports the Stipulation because its programs will incent 

development of charging infrastructure in a way that will stimulate technology innovation, 

encourage competition in the market, and enable customer choice for EV charging equipment and 

services. Rebates for EV charging hardware and installation represent an efficient, low-risk model 

for utility investment and will encourage customer investment in competitive charging 

technologies and electric vehicle adoption, long-term.  The Stipulation also recognizes and 

addresses the needs and opportunities for Charge Ahead that exist across all of the segments 

targeted in the program.    

3. The Stipulation is in the public interest. 
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WHEREFORE, ChargePoint respectfully requests the Commission to issue an order approving 

the Stipulation.  

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

 /s/ Mark W. Comley    
Mark W. Comley  #28847 
NEWMAN, COMLEY & RUTH P.C. 
601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 
P.O. Box 537 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0537 
(573) 634-2266 
(573) 636-3306 (FAX) 

 
Attorneys for ChargePoint, Inc. 

 
 

Certificate of Service 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was sent 
via email on this 14th day of August, 2019, to: 
 

Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov; 
General Counsel’s Office at gencounsel@psc.mo.gov; 
Diana M. Vuylsteke at dmvuylsteke@bryancave.com; 
Paula Johnson and Wendy Tatro at AmerenMOService@ameren.com; 
Henry B. Robertson at hrobertson@greatriverslaw.org;  
Robert Hack at Rob.Hack@kcpl.com; 
Roger Steiner at roger.steiner@kcpl.com; 
Lewis Mills Jr. at lewis.mills@bclplaw.com; 
Rick E. Zucker at zuckerlaw21@gmail.com; 
Diana Carter at dcarter@brydonlaw.com; 
Michael C. Pendergast at mcp2015law@icloud.com; 
Andrew J. Linhares at andrew@renewmo.org; 
Tim Opitz at tim@renewmo.org;  
Lisa Kremer at Lisa.Kremer@ded.mo.gov; 
Cherylyn Kelley at Cherylyn.Kelley@ded.mo.gov; and 
Michael Lanahan at Michael.Lanahan@ded.mo.gov. 

 
  /s/ Mark W. Comley   
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